

נערך על ידי מטיק מרכזי למידה



אנגלית, חורף תשע"ו, מס' 401,016102, גרסה ב'

-2:-

PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

الفصل الأوّل: فهم المقروء (70 درجة) اقرأ الرسالة التي أمامك، وأجب عن الاسئلة 1-6 التي تليها. פרק ראשון: הבנת הנקרא (70 נקודות) קרא את המכתב שלפניך, וענה על השאלות 6-1 שאחריו.

Read the letter below and then answer questions 1-6.

A LETTER TO A FRIEND

August 20, 2015

Hi Gal.

How are you? I'm sure you're surprised to get a letter on paper and not an email from me. I'll explain why.

5 I'm in a special summer camp for teenagers. We're living in a forest for a month. We have no cellphones and no computers! It's very strange. We can only write letters with pen and paper. Our counselors* send them for us.

day. Now I know how to make a fire and cook food. We also go on many hikes. We carry our food, water, clothes and sleeping bags on our backs. Each hike is longer and harder. But it's great fun! I love seeing the country this way. I'm learning a lot.

Let me tell you about the camp. We live in tents. We learn new things every

The counselors take pictures of us. When I get home, I'll send you some of them. Come and visit me soon. We'll go hiking and I'll teach you the things I learned.

Your friend, Amit

מדריכים — counselors * مرشدون

/ המשך בעמוד 3/



אנגלית, חורף תשע"ו, מס' 401,016102, גרסה ב

-3-

أجب بالإنجليزية عن الأسئلة 1-6, حسب الرسالة. في الاسئلة 1 و 4 و 5 ، ضع دائرة حول رقم الإجابة الصحيحة. في الاسئلة الباقية، أجب حسب التعليمات. (32 درجة) ענה ב<u>אנגלית</u> על השאלות 6-1, על פי המכתב. בשאלות 1, 4, ר־5, הקף במעגל את המספר של התשובה הנכונה. בשאר השאלות ענה לפי ההוראות. (32 נקודות)

Answer questions 1-6 in <u>English</u> according to the letter.

In questions 1, 4, and 5, circle the number of the correct answer.

In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- Why may Gal be surprised? (lines 3-7)
 - i) Amit went away for the summer.
 - ii) Amit sent an email to Gal.
 - iii) Amit wrote a letter on paper.

(5 points)

2.	What does Amit think is strange? (lines 5-7)			
	ANSWER:			
	(6 points			
3.	Give an example of what the teenagers learn. (lines 8-12)			
	ANSWER:			

- What does Amit tell us about the hikes? (lines 8-12)
 - i) What he thinks about the hikes.
 - ii) Which clothes the teenagers wear.
 - Which places he sees on the hikes.

(5 points)

/המשך בעמוד 4/



סה ב	12.401	- 4 - <u>אנגלית, חורף תשע"ו, מס' 016102.</u>			
5.	Why	does Amit want Gal to visit him? (lines 13-15)			
	i)	To show him the pictures he took.			
	ii)	To teach him what he learned.			
	iii)	To invite him to the next camp.			
			(5 points)		
6.	Give ONE thing that the counselors do at the camp.				
	ANS	WER:	**********		
	1443144				
			(5 points)		

/המשך בעמוד 5/



נערך על ידי מטיק מרכזי למידה



1.	Why may Gal be surprised? (lines 3-7)	
	 Amit went away for the summer. 	
	ii) Amit sent an email to Gal.	
	Amit wrote a letter on paper.	
		(5 points)
2.	What does Amit think is strange? (lines 5-7)	
	ANSWER: Amit thinks it is strange that they have no cellphone	es and computers.
		(6 2
		(6 points)
3.	Give an example of what the teenagers learn. (lines 8-12)	
	ANSWER: The teenagers learn how to make a fire.	
		(6 points)
4.	What does Amit tell us about the hikes? (lines 8-12)	
	What he thinks about the hikes.	
	ii) Which clothes the teenagers wear.	
	iii) Which places he sees on the hikes,	
		(5 points)
5.	Why does Amit want Gal to visit him? (lines 13-15)	
	 To show him the pictures he took. 	
	(i) To teach him what he learned.	
	iii) To invite him to the next camp.	
		(5 points)
6.	Give ONE thing that the counselors do at the camp.	
	ANSWER: The counselors take pictures of the teenager	'S.
		물리하는 것 같아. 하는 아이는 그래요. 그리고 있는 것이다. 그리
		(5 points)

